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Class 2 Curriculum Overview, Autumn Term 2017
Welcome to the Autumn term.  
Please find below an outline of the main areas we will be exploring this term in Class Two. 

Alison Fitch, Rebecca Johnson and Kate McClelland

September 2017

Date of Class 2 Curriculum Meeting:
Thursday 7th September at 3.30p.m. Everyone welcome.
	Literacy/English

This term, we will be reading ‘The Time-Travelling Cat and the Egyptian Goddess’ by Julia Jarman, ‘The Egyptian Echo’ by Paul Dowswell and ‘The Egyptian Cinderella’ by Shirley Climo. Many writing activities will be linked to our Egyptian topic theme, and will cover a range of both factual and imaginative writing opportunities.  This will include descriptive and story writing - ‘Trapped in a Pyramid!’ and newspaper report writing about Howard Carter.

We have daily guided spelling or guided reading comprehension sessions in groups to practise skills for reading, writing and spelling.

We have our weekly spelling test on Mondays.

Please read at home with your child and ask questions about their book.  This continues to be an essential part of your child’s development.   As their reading progresses, it becomes increasingly important to question your child about their book so they can start to see the deeper levels of meaning within the text.   

Please support your child in progressing with literacy by reading with your child regularly and talking about their reading. Please sign the book every week.

	Maths

We are working from the National Curriculum 2014.  This term we will be working on place value; addition and subtraction; multiplication and division and times tables learning.  Year 5 and 6 will also be looking at fractions, decimals and geometry: position and direction.  We will be focussing on problem solving and reasoning in all these areas.

Please support your child in progressing with maths by practising tables regularly and mental calculations.

	Science

Our science topic this term is all about Materials and will include comparing and grouping rocks; solids, liquids and gases; evaporation and condensation in the water cycle; materials changing state and separating materials using filtering, sieving and evaporating. We will be looking at questions such as: How and why do rocks change over time? How are fossils formed? Who is Ruth Benerito and what did she invent? There will be a variety of different types of science enquiry: observing over time; identifying and classifying; pattern seeking; research and comparative / fair testing.

	Topics 
Our topic this term will be Ancient Egypt. We will be investigating the nature of this ancient civilisation and the achievements and follies of mankind. We will also study the geographical features of the country and the impact that they had on the people living there.

	RE
We will explore what it means to be a Christian. Some of the things we will find out about are: salvation, atonement, redemption, The incarnation, Agape love, God, church, prayer, The Bible as God’s word. We will also explores similarities and differences between different Christian churches with the focus on shared core beliefs with some differences in practice.

	PE (Physical Development)         NB: Please keep your PE kit in school at all times

· Friday pm: Multiskills with Mrs Fitch. We will be developing skills in Basketball, Handball, Tag Rugby, Net/Catchball, Football, Badminton and Running.

· Wednesday am: Swimming/PE at the Sports Centre in Wellington with Mrs Fitch and Mrs McClelland

· 9am each morning: “Wake and Shake/running” 

	PSHE/Circle Time
Mrs McClelland leads on our PSHE lessons using a government programme called SEAL.  During the Autumn term, our SEAL (Social and Emotional Aspects of Learning) activities will explore the theme of ‘Getting on and falling out’ through circle time discussions and practical role play activities. 

All children will be involved in regular turn- taking games involving listening, thinking and sharing ideas and the social skills of good manners and consideration for others’ feelings will always be encouraged.  

We expect appropriate behaviour at all times; positive reinforcement of desirable behaviour will be recognised and rewarded.

	ICT on PCs and i-pads (Computers) 

· Research on the world wide web across the curriculum

· Keyboard skills

· Using a variety of websites/apps to support learning – e.g Sumdog/Nrich for maths enrichment

E-safety

	Cookery

We will continue to have a weekly cookery session, led by Mrs McClelland, with the children taking it in turns to have a go. This activity helps the children with their literacy and numeracy skills, through discussion and measuring using g/kg and ml/l. Also, it links to our work in Science, where the children observe and compare the changes that take place, for example, when baking bread or cakes.

	French

We will be looking at greetings, our names and ages, our family, colours and favourite playground games. We will also learn through playing games, singing simple songs and listen to simple French stories.

	Music

The children will be having weekly flute lessons on Wednesday afternoons.

	Art/ DT

Our art work this term will be inspired by our history topic. Egyptian death masks will be researched, designed and made. Canopic jars will be made and decorated. We will also be working on a DT project making an Egyptian shaduf.

	Homework

Weekly maths and literacy homework will be handed out on Friday and should be given in by the following Friday. In the front of the literacy homework book, there will be a copy of all the spellings they need to learn by the end of the year. Please can you work on these with your child at home. If your child has difficulty with their homework please let us know as soon as possible.  

Also, the children have a range of activities to choose from related to our topics.  The children are expected to do at least 3 pieces of work during a term.  

In addition, we would like every child to learn by heart at least one poem each half term.  The children have been given a book of suggested poems, however they may find their own poem to learn and perform. When your child is ready to perform a poem they can let us know.  If your child is concerned about performing their poem to the class, please let us know.

	Parents in class

In class 2 we always appreciate any help you can give. For example, parents have led Art activities, and other parents have come in to hear readers.  Whether it is weekly or occasional; listening to children read; leading a cookery session; organising an after school club; however you feel you could contribute please come and discuss it with us. 

If you need to speak to Alison, Rebecca or Kate about anything, please come in and let us know.


